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Soil moisture on 30 September 2020 (see back page for explanatory comments). 

 

Notes on period to 30 September 2020 
 

 

At the end of September soil moisture is generally close to normal for the time of year across much of 

the UK; a notable exception is an area of eastern England where soil moisture is above normal. 
 

 

Provisional data for September show that rainfall was below average across most of the UK, with a long dry spell 

between the 4th and 20th.  There were however exceptions to this and some places had more than average rainfall, most 

notably parts of eastern England which ended the month with a spell of very wet weather. 

At the end of August soil moisture across the UK was above normal for the time of year.  With less than average rainfall 

soil moisture at many sites has fallen to levels typical for the time of year (e.g. Bickley Hall, Easter Bush, Holme Lacy, 

North Wyke).  At some sites, scattered throughout the UK but mainly in England, soil moisture has even fallen below 

normal levels for the time of year (e.g. Chobham Common, Crichton, Risehome). 

Despite drying through the earlier part of the month, the wet end to September led to soils at some sites in eastern 

England being wetter than normal at the end of the month (e.g. Euston, Morley, Waddesdon). 

 

Network News 
 

 Data to the end of 2018 have now been published in The Environmental Information Data Centre (EIDC). 

 New technical faults have arisen at Cwm Garw and Writtle. 

 Redhill, Hillsborough and Glenwherry are now back online. 
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